
(Effective until July 1, 2020)

WAC 51-11C-403247  Sections C403.2.4.9 through C403.2.4.11—Group 
R controls.
C403.2.4.9 Group R-1 hotel/motel guest rooms. For hotel and motel 
guest rooms, a minimum of one of the following control technologies 
shall be required in hotels/motels with over 50 guest rooms such that 
the space temperature would automatically setback (winter) or set up 
(summer) by no less than 5°F (3°C) when the occupant is not in the 
room:

1. Controls that are activated by the room occupant via the pri-
mary room access method - Key, card, deadbolt, etc.

2. Occupancy sensor controls that are activated by the occupant's 
presence in the room.
C403.2.4.10 Group R-2 and R-3 dwelling units. The primary space condi-
tioning system within each dwelling unit shall be provided with at 
least one programmable thermostat for the regulation of space tempera-
ture. The thermostat shall allow for, at a minimum, a 5-2 programmable 
schedule (weekdays/weekends) and be capable of providing at least two 
programmable setback periods per day.

Each additional system provided within the dwelling unit shall be 
provided with at least one adjustable thermostat for the regulation of 
temperature.
EXCEPTIONS: 1. Systems controlled by an occupant sensor that is configured to shut the system off when no occupant is sensed for a period of up to 30 

minutes.
 2. Systems controlled solely by a manually operated timer configured to operate the system for no more than two hours.
 3. Ductless heat pumps.

Each thermostat shall be capable of being set by adjustment or 
selection of sensors and configured as follows: When used to control 
heating only: 55°F to 75°F; when used to control cooling only: 70°F to 
85°F; all other: 55°F to 85°F with an adjustable deadband of not less 
than 10°F.
C403.2.4.11 Group R-2 sleeping units. The primary space conditioning 
system within each sleeping unit shall be provided with at least one 
programmable thermostat for the regulation of space temperature. The 
thermostat shall allow for, at a minimum, a 5-2 programmable schedule 
(weekdays/weekends) and be capable of providing at least two program-
mable setback periods per day.

Each additional system provided within the sleeping unit shall be 
provided with at least one adjustable thermostat for the regulation of 
temperature.
EXCEPTIONS: 1. Systems controlled by an occupant sensor that is configured to shut the system off when no occupant is sensed for a period of up to 30 

minutes.
 2. Systems controlled solely by a manually operated timer configured to operate the system for no more than two hours.
 3. Zones with a full HVAC load demand not exceeding 3,400 Btu/h (1 kW) and having a readily accessible manual shutoff switch.
 4. Ductless heat pumps.

Each thermostat shall be capable of being set by adjustment or 
selection of sensors and configured as follows: When used to control 
heating only: 55°F to 75°F; when used to control cooling only: 70°F to 
85°F; all other: 55°F to 85°F with an adjustable deadband of not less 
than 10°F.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.025, 19.27A.160, and 19.27.074. WSR 
16-03-072, § 51-11C-403247, filed 1/19/16, effective 7/1/16. Statutory 
Authority: RCW 19.27A.025, 19.27A.045, and 19.27.074. WSR 13-20-120, § 
51-11C-403247, filed 10/1/13, effective 11/1/13. Statutory Authority: 
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RCW 19.27A.020, 19.27A.025 and chapters 19.27 and 34.05 RCW. WSR 
13-04-056, § 51-11C-403247, filed 2/1/13, effective 7/1/13.]

(Effective July 1, 2020)

WAC 51-11C-403247  Reserved.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 19.27A.025, 19.27A.160 and chap-
ter 19.27 RCW. WSR 19-24-040, § 51-11C-403247, filed 11/26/19, effec-
tive 7/1/20. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.025, 19.27A.160, and 
19.27.074. WSR 16-03-072, § 51-11C-403247, filed 1/19/16, effective 
7/1/16. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.025, 19.27A.045, and 
19.27.074. WSR 13-20-120, § 51-11C-403247, filed 10/1/13, effective 
11/1/13. Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27A.020, 19.27A.025 and chapters 
19.27 and 34.05 RCW. WSR 13-04-056, § 51-11C-403247, filed 2/1/13, ef-
fective 7/1/13.]

Certified on 1/14/2020 WAC 51-11C-403247 Page 2


		2020-01-14T18:29:19-0800
	Electronic transmittal




